
MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
OF VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

HELD ON DECEMBER 16, 2015 AT THE DOWNTOWN CAMPUS 

Board Members: Pam Ryan (Chair), Chloe Choi, Brenda Aynsley, Mike Tourigny, Claire 
Marshall, Dee Dhaliwal, Kay Vandervalk, Shaima Jaff  

Ex-Officio:  Peter Nunoda, Todd Rowlatt 
Secretary: Deborah Lucas 
Staff Resources/Guests: Irene Young, Linda Sanderson, Marlene Kowalski, Kathryn McNaughton, 

Karen Wilson, Jamie Choi, Chris Joyce, Karen Shortt  
Regrets: Sumit Ahuja, Garth Manning, Erin Klis 

The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. by P. Ryan.  D. Lucas acted as Secretary of the meeting. 
P. Ryan declared the meeting tp87-2.9(ary)-As no amendments were suggested, the agenda, as set out in the meeting materials, was adopted. 

MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING 

P. Ryan referred to draft minutes of the December 16, 2015 public Board of Governors meeting 
provided with the meeting materials.  

UPON MOTION duly made, seconded and carried, the following resolution was approved and adopted: 

RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the public Board of Governors meeting held on December 16, 
2015 are approved. 

CHAIR REMARKS 

P. Ryan expressed that it’s an honour for her to be elected as Chair of the VCC Board of Governors and 
looks forward to working with the Board and the broader VCC community in this role.  She welcomed 
newly appointed member Dee Dhaliwal and newly elected Student Board Representatives Shaima Jaff and Kay Vandervalk and gave them an opportunity to introduce themselves. 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

P. Nunoda welcomed the new chair and Board members.  





CANCEL





VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE FACULTY ASSOCIATION (VCCFA) or (FA) 

VCCFA President, K. Shortt welcomed the new Board Chair and Board members.  She referred to the 
report included in the meeting materials, highlighting the matter of the funding level cut off for the 
Adult Upgrading Grant for ABE programs.  Currently, if a single person makes $23,647 they are not 
eligible for the grant and VCC has been using one time funding to top it up.  The FA is concerned that if 
government do not issue further funding or do not increase the cut off threshold, there will be hundreds 
of students 


